









Lunsford Primary School

13 January 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

I trust that you and your families all remain safe as we begin to navigate our way into 2021. I just wanted to start with a heartfelt thank you to everyone in the Lunsford community who has been in touch to offer help, to provide positive feedback, to supply random acts of kindness and for being absolute superstars this week and last week too. Your loyalty and support at this time truly does mean so much to all of the staff team and really is very much appreciated; thank you everyone.

Following on from that, please could families get in touch if they require an additional mobile device at home to support home learning; thank you for your ongoing patience and understanding with us during this process. If you are struggling with internet access then please inform us and look at the following link: https://get-help-with-tech.education.gov.uk/internet-access

Well done and thank you also to each of you for supporting your child with their home learning this week. Well done and thank you also to the children who have been coming into school this week for being so keen and enthusiastic about their learning! Huge special thanks too to the fabulous team of staff who have been in school doing a sterling job in enabling us to remain open to these groups of children.

You may be aware from local news that Kent County Council has launched a symptom-free testing scheme for families across the County from 4 January 2021. The test uses a lateral flow device and can detect in 30 minutes whether an individual has the COVID-19 virus. This test is available to anyone who lives or works in Kent and who does not display any symptoms. Further information including test centre locations and details on how to book a test can be found by following this link: https://kcc.healthit.org.uk/covbook/home

Take care, stay safe and be kind

G. Ansame.

Mr Anscombe Headteacher Lunsford Primary School

Headteacher Mr G Anscombe BA (Hons) PGCE NPQH

Lunsford Primary School, Swallow Road, Larkfield, Aylesford, Kent ME20 6PY Tel: 01732 843352

Website: www.lunsford.kent.sch.uk E-mail: office@lunsford.kent.sch.uk